

Chiang Mai University Announcement on Measures to Assist CMU Students Affected by COVID-19

As COVID-19 still has a grave impact on the economy, Chiang Mai University is acutely aware how this affects its students and their parents. In response to this the Deans and Directors of various Institutes/Centers participated in the assessment and review of the student assistance process at the meeting of the University Board of Directors on June 9, 2021. The meeting resolved to offer support on a case-by-case basis to students who are affected by COVID-19.

Following this resolution Chiang Mai University has implemented guidelines for the 2021 academic year to help students affected by COVID-19, totaling 465 million Baht in aid as follows:

- 1. Reduce tuition fees and dormitory maintenance fee by 10% for the first semester of the 2021 academic year, with a credit limit of approximately 140 million Baht.
- 2. Provide scholarships at both the university level and all segments with a limit of approximately 100 million Baht.
- 3. Organize a budget for a relief fund for students as work scholarships and loans with a limit of 209 million Baht.
- 4. Organize a budget to support SIM phones for students to use the Internet for education, amounting to 40,000 SIM cards with a 16 million Baht limit.
- 5. Postponement of payment of tuition fees for students borrowing from the Student Loan Fund and other students who are in need.
 - 6. Prepare EZ studio equipment and Zoom program licenses for online teaching.
- 7. Prepare 950 portable computers (Notebooks) to be given on loan to the faculties, colleges and institutes.

Announced on June 38,2021

(Clinical Professor Niwes Nantachit, M.D.)
President, Chiang Mai University

N. Nantachit